July 16, 2009  

Woodmont Civic Association Meeting Notes (there is no secretary)
There was no official business to conduct.
There were 3 programs:

1)  Jason Papascoma, Watershed Planner, used a powerpoint presentation to explain the deterioration of  Windy Run and the reasons for needed restoration.  Restoration work will take place over the winter, 2009-2010 with the trail closed for some period during the main part of the work.  Woodmont neighbors are invited to walk the trail with Jason on Saturday morning, July 18 to view the extent of the restoration work.

2) Kevin Stalica, County Parks Department, explained the landscaping choices for the Woodmont Center grounds.  Major changes were made in the contractor’s plan to achieve a lower maintenance, more colorful arrangement.  A significant new feature is a bioretention basis – a landscaped depression used to slow and treat on-site stormwater runoff from the parking area.  Stormwater is directed to the basin and then percolates through the system where it is treated by a number of physical, chemical and biological processes.  The slowed, cleaned water is then allowed to drain to Windy Run and the Potomac.

3) The assembled group identified the following reasons why a civic association is needed for Woodmont -- 
Zoning issues

Represent community to the county

Conservation proposals – separate budget

“Arlington way” – uses civic associations

Neighbors with common interests – sense of community

Forum for community issues

Form a collective voice on civic issues – through Arlington County Civic Federation

Communication tool for community

Guidance to residents on county issues

Just in case big issue arises

In future meetings the group will need to address the ways in which these reasons can be realized within the existing structure or a new one.
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